
 
Henderson County 

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
June 17, 2020 

The Transportation Advisory Committee held a regularly scheduled meeting on June 17, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. 
online using the Zoom platform that was also broadcasted live on YouTube. 

Voting Member Present 
Not in 

Attendance 
Beau Waddell, Chair at-large  √  
Joe Sanders, Vice-Chair at-large √  
John Bryant, at-large  √ 
John Dockendorf, at-large √  
Rebecca McCall, Henderson County  √ 

 

Bill Lapsley, Henderson County  √  
Jennifer Hensley, City of Hendersonville  √  
Anne Coletta, Village of Flat Rock  √  
Brian Caskey, Town of Mills River  √ 

 

Bob Davy, Town of Fletcher √  
George Banta, Town of Laurel Park √  

 
Also present were: John Mitchell, Business and Community Development Director; Autumn Radcliff, Planning 
Director; Janna Peterson, Planner III; and Tristan Winkler, FBRMPO Director. 
  
Mr. Beau Waddell, Chair at-large, called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  
  
Public Comment: 
There was no public comment. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Mr. Joe Sanders moved that the minutes be approved, and Councilwoman Jennifer Hensley seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 
 
Discussion: 
 
Draft 2045 Metropolitan Transportation Plan 
Tristan Winkler, FBRMPO Director, presented the draft projects that will be in the region’s updated 
Metropolitan Transportation Plan. The draft projects were already approved by the MPO Board and the 
Technical Coordinating Committee. The TAC members discussed the various projects and received clarification 
from Mr. Winkler about the difference between these projects and those that are already funded/submitted into 
SPOT last summer. Commissioner Bill Lapsley made the motion to approve the draft projects for the 2045 MTP 
and Commissioner Rebecca McCall seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 
Updates & Other Business: 
 
NCDOT 
Steve Williams from NCDOT’s Division 14 updated the TAC about current construction projects (see 
attached). All projects in development that do not have NC Build funding are on hold until further notice. 
Locally administered projects are also on hold. Mr. Williams also mentioned the state House Bill 77 is being 
reviewed by the state legislature. The bill would release a large sum of funds for NCDOT use.  
 
City of Hendersonville 



 
Councilwoman Hensley updated the TAC that the City is moving forward with their sidewalk improvements in 
historic downtown.  
 
Village of Flat Rock 
There were no updates. 
 
Town of Mills River 
Councilman Brian Caskey thanked NCDOT for their responsiveness. The Town had a few road issues recently 
that NCDOT addressed immediately even though many employees were furloughed.  
 
Town of Laurel Park 
There were no updates. 
 
Henderson County 
There were no updates. 
 
Town of Fletcher 
There were no updates. 
 
Next Meeting:  
The next TAC meeting was scheduled for August 19, 2020. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m. 

 
 

    ______ 
 

Beau Waddell, Chair 
Henderson County Transportation Advisory Committee  


